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November 18, 2021

MEMORANDUM

FOR/TO : All Officials and Employees
DENR Central Office
Environmental Management Bureau (EMB)
Forest Management Bureau (FMB)

FROM : The Director
Administrative Service

SUBJECT DENR ANNUAL CHRISTMAS LIGHTING CEREMONY

In the spirit of unity and camaraderie, all Officials and Employees are requested to
attend the Annual Christmas Lighting Ceremony of the DENR Central Office, on
November 19, 2021, 6:00 P.M. at the DENR Central Office Grounds. The Secretary shall
deliver a short message and lead the Ceremonial Switching of Christmas Lights with all
Officials and Employees.

The event shall be attended simultaneously by DENR Regional Offices via Zoom.

Existing Health and Safety Protocol shall be observed and enforced during the
activity such as wearing of Face Mask and proper Physical Distancing.

Your attendance is enjoined.

ROLANDO R. CASTRO
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